Region 3 Mental Health Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes
November 28, 2012
Region 3 Board Members Attending:   Lisa Koltes, Chuck Christiansen, Elda Catalano, Jeri Gowen, Jose Valle, Joy Husmann, Ross Mason, Todd Hurt, Mark Shigeta, Penny Jones, Barbara Harkins, John Hill, Linda Dripps
Scribe:  Joy Husmann
Region 3 Board Members Absent:  Chris Smith, Open Position – Gem County Commissioner, Phyllis Vermilyea, Steve Rule,
Guests: Michele Sherrer-Canyon County Indigent Fund Director, Chris Christopher-Pioneer Health Services, Erica Mendoza-TRHS, Melissa Mezo-TRHS, Craig Hanson-Canyon County Sheriff’s Office, Lori Farrens-CBH/Life, Michelle Wilson-Pioneer Health Services, David White-IDVR, Karen Burton-Four Rivers Mental Health, Wendy Perez-Pioneer Health Services.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action/Next Steps

	Introductions, sign-in, distribute handouts
	Lisa Koltes called the meeting to order at 10:15 AM.  Sign-in sheet, agenda, and meeting minutes from October 24, 2012 were distributed.  Lisa asked for introductions around the table.
	

	Review Agenda and Previous Meeting Notes
	Review meeting minutes from 10/24/12.
	Barbara Harkins motioned to approve, Linda Dripps seconded, motion passed unanimously.

	2013 Meeting Schedule
	Joy will send the meeting schedule out electronically and the members will vote via email proxy.
	Todd Hurt motioned to approve via email proxy, seconded by Elda Catalano, motion passed unanimously.  

	TRHS
	Melissa Mezo, Director of Mental Health Services for TRHS introduced herself and provided an update on services through TRHS.  There is a waiting list in Nampa and Caldwell for psychiatric services, however there is no waiting list in TRHS clinics in outlying areas to include Middleton.  They are remodeling their Caldwell clinic with a grant they received and it should be complete by March 2013.  They will be building a new Nampa clinic in 2013 and the location has not been chosen at this point.  THRIVE is a new program they have funded by SAMSHA servicing the chronically homeless in Region 4 only.    
	

	IDVR
	David White, VR Counselor provided a flow chart for vocational rehabilitation services here in Caldwell.  Many of David’s clients are involved in Mental Health Court and most referrals come from DHW and TRHS.  There are currently 80 clients on his case load with 13 new referrals.  David assesses client needs and then provides services or refers out for services.  The goal is to have 20-24 clients successfully rehabilitated by the end of this year and he is currently on track for this goal.  David can provide services to clients not enrolled in DHW’s Mental Health Program.  
	David will find out if IDVR will be providing services to juveniles.  

	Division of Behavioral Health Regional Update
	Todd will continue to provide specialty presentations at the Board meetings.  Todd reported that SUD’s funding has been provided for AMH non-criminal justice clients.  Joy will assist the clinicians with accessing SUD’s services/providers in Region 3.  Todd reviewed the Dashboard and shared that he is no longer required to provide complete assessments for mental holds resulting with a negative first designated examination being filed.  They will only be required to provide a D.E certificate and comprehensive note in the record.  This will increase the efficiency of the process whereby a full common assessment and report will not be completed on every hold. The possible consequence to be monitored is the impact this may have on the voluntary intake process.  Any clients requiring further services would need to have a complete assessment upon application for voluntary services.  
Todd reported that he is working with the new Director of Indigent Services, Michele Sherrer on efficiencies with the Indigent Fund and increased communication.  The two work units have met and established a shared understanding of the processes.  It has been recommended that the funding be benchmarked and monitored on a quarterly basis to determine the procedures, efficiencies, and note areas to save funding for the County and State.
	Todd requested any providers email Heather Taylor with any specialty services they offer.

www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov


	Children’s Mental Health
	Jose followed up on his report from last month with regards to the new clinicians and noted that they have hired a part-time/temp. Clinician, Melissa Woods.  Jose reported that CMH has co-located a clinician, Brook Heath four hours per week to assess the NSD’s needs.  We will meet with the NSD at the end of December to formulate a plan for her continued work within the school.  This assists the schools in navigating the system and making appropriate referrals.  CMH clinician, Linda Christensen will be working in the Payette office every Thursday providing services in outlying areas and schools there as well.  Joy will be working with her as well with SUD’s services.  Jose reported that CMH will also be providing assistance via a clinician for CATCH of Canyon County as well.  Barbara requested information on Parenting with Love and Limits (PLL).  Jose reported that we have expanded the number of sessions for PLL and is filling up quickly.  Joy will post the PLL schedule to the website and noted that the brochure is on the website as well.  Wrap around services have declined due to the economy and the availability of the volunteers to assist with wrap around services.  Barbara would like to see these services reinvigorated.  
	Todd will ask April Auker to present at the next meeting on PLL.
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	State Planning Council
	Lisa reported that the next meeting is January 29, 30, and 31, 2013.  Lisa asked for a volunteer to attend on January 29th as she is unable.  Elda Catalano will fill in for Lisa on January 29th and Chair the MH Board meeting on January 30th while Lisa is attending on the 30th and 31st.  The Board Members for SPC for Region 3 are Lisa Koltes and Phyllis Vermilyea.  Phyllis has been reassigned to teach at NSD and her time with both the SPC and MHB will be limited.  The Executive Committee will be discussing Phyllis’ position/duties moving forward with the MH Board.
	Joy will provide Elda with information on the SPC meeting date/time/location.
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	Commissioners Update
	Marc discussed the open Gem County position and wanted to know who is maintaining the list of members and term limits.  Marc didn’t believe that the Commissioners By Laws allowed for them to appoint someone new to the MH Board.  Michele explained that the discussion happened last year to modify our MHB By-Laws to reflect those of Region 4’s and supported the Commissioners nominate someone to the MH Board.  Joy provided Marc with the MH Board By Laws and the letter to Kathy Alder requesting a nominee to the Board.  Marc said that they would be holding their District meeting in January.  Joy reviewed Board members and terms with the Board being 4 year terms.  The law enforcement position will be vacated in January and a new member will need to nominated/appointed.  
	Michele Sherrer will deliver the letter to Kathy Alder.  Joy has provided copies to both Steve Rule and Marc Shigeta. The District Commissioner meeting will be held in January and a decision for a new member will be made at that time.

	RAC – Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Use Disorders
	Joy reported that the RAC will be meeting monthly as of 2013 and provided the schedule to the members.  There will be a BPA Provider Meet and Greet on December 11th at 9:00 am here at the Dept.  Joy reported that both the MH and RAC websites have been updated.  Joy reported that there will be a CIT 8 hour training on December 17th at the Nampa Police Dept.  Joy was provided 10-15 slots from Mike Wraith for Payette, WA, Adams counties.  Also, ISP ABC will be providing vendor trainings in December and January in Payette, WA, Adams counties.  Penny reported that Idaho State Liquor Board will be providing a presentation at the next RAC meeting and there was some discussion on privatization of liquor.  ODP will be focusing on Prevention in the coming year and is working closely with the Idaho Association of Cities to help decrease substance abuse within their communities.  i2i presentations through IDFY will be coming around to a town near you in December, January, and February.  
	www.rac3.dhw.idaho.gov
www.betheparents.org
www.substanceabuse.idaho.gov
www.preventionidaho.net
www.spanidaho.org


	Other Business
	Life Counseling was state approved and will be providing services to the Nampa School District with ATR expansion funds.  Chris with Pioneer Health reported that they are working with the Boise Rescue Mission to provide co-occurring services.  Along with that, Pioneer Health is keeping data to provide later for grant writing purposes as they have a grant writer assisting them.  They have expanded these services to City Lights as well and are looking to expand to the Lighthouse Mission in Region 3.  Barbara Harkins reported on Share the Day and that is was a success by serving over 375 people with various services and meals.  Elda reported that today is the first day of Juvenile Drug Court at 4:00 pm for Mike Davidson.    
	

	Next Meeting
	Next meeting is on January 30, 2012 at 10:00 am at DHW Caldwell Office.  No meeting in December.  
	Motion to adjourn by Ross Mason, second by Elda Catalano, and passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned.


Meeting adjourned at 12:15 PM
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